
From: Jillian Hayes [mailto:Jillian@hiltonbeach.com]  
Sent: December 13, 2021 1:00 PM) 
Subject: RE: Municipality of Mattice - Val Côté Resolution - MPAC assessment 
 
Hello All, 
 
Council for the Village of Hilton Beach, ON passed the following motion in support of Mattice-Val Cote, 
on December 9, 2021. This has been emailed to Doug Ford and other appropriate Ministries and MPPs 
 
21-143   Moved by Councillor Delvecchio 
                Seconded by Councilor MacKay 
 
THAT Council for the Village of Hilton Beach support the resolution of the Municipality of Mattice-Val 
Cote urging the government of Ontario to reconsider its decision and direct MPAC to proceed with a 
province-wide assessment update in order for Ontario Municipalities to be able to collect property 
taxes based upon actual property values 

                                                                                CARRIED 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Jillian Hayes 
Clerk-Treasurer 
Village of Hilton Beach 
3100 Bowker Street 
P. O. Box 25 
Hilton Beach ON P0R 1G0 
T: 705-246-2242 
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From: Village of Thornloe <thornloe@outlook.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, November 23, 2021 3:41 PM 
Subject: RE: Municipality of Mattice - Val Côté Resolution - MPAC assessment 
 
Council of the Village of Thornloe at the regular meeting of Council held on November 17, 2021 
wished to show support to Municipality of Mattice – Val Cote and passed the following motion: 
 
2021 – 164  Moved by: Allan Peddie    
  Seconded by: Pauline Peddie 
             
THAT we, the Council of the Corporation of the Village of Thornloe supports Resolution No.  
21-247 from the Municipality of Mattice-Valcoté urging the government of Ontario to reconsider its 
decision and to direct MPAC to proceed with a province-wide assessment update in order for Ontario 
municipalities to be able to collect property taxes based upon actual property values; and 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this resolution be sent to Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario, 
MPAC, AMO and to Charlie Angus, MP and John Vanthof, MPP. 
 

                                                                                    Carried 
 

Reynald Rivard  
Clerk-Treasurer 
Village of Thornloe 
Ph. (705) 563-2375 
Fax (705) 563-2093 
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From: Nicole Martin <nmartin@amaranth.ca>  
Sent: Tuesday, November 23, 2021 3:03 PM 
Subject: RE: Municipality of Mattice - Val Côté Resolution - MPAC assessment 
 
Council of the Township of Amaranth at the regular meeting of Council held on November 17, 2021 
wished to show support to Municipality of Mattice – Val Cote and passed the following motion: 
 
Resolution #9 
Moved by: H. Foster – Seconded by: C. Gerrits 
 
BE IT RESOLVED THAT: 
 
Council for the Township of Amaranth support the resolution of the Municipality of Mattice-Val Cote 
and urges the government of Ontario to reconsider its decision and to direct MPAC to proceed with a 
province-wide assessment update in order for Ontario Municipalities to be able to collect property 
taxes based upon actual property values, and; 
 
FURTHER THAT a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the Premier of Ontario, to MPAC, to AMO, to 
all Ontario municipalities and to our federal and provincial government representatives.  
CARRIED 
 
 
Thank you, Nicole 
Nicole Martin, Dipl. M.A. (she/her) 
CAO/Clerk – Acting Treasurer | Township of Amaranth 
374028 6th Line | Amaranth | ON | L9W 0M6 
Tel: 519-941-1007 ext. 227 | Fax: 519 - 941-1802  

Our Offices are now open to the public by “appointment only” basis for all services 
including payment of accounts.  To book your appointment, please call 519-941-1007.  Masks are 
required when attending the municipal office. 
  
For accurate information on COVID-19 please visit: www.ontario.ca/COVID-19 
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From: Guylaine Coulombe <gcoulombe@matticevalcote.ca>  
Sent: Wednesday, November 10, 2021 12:58 PM 
Subject: Municipality of Mattice - Val Côté Resolution - MPAC assessment 
 
Good afternoon everyone, 
 
Enclosed herewith you will find our Council’s resolution asking the provincial government to 
reconsider its decision to postpone, once again, the property assessment updates. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Guylaine Coulombe 
CAO/Clerk 
Municipality of Mattice – Val Côté 
P.O. Bag : 129 
Mattice, Ontario 
P0L 1T0 
 
Tel :  705-364-6511 
Email :  gcoulombe@matticevacote.ca 
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